WALWORTH JOINT SCHOOL DISTRICT #1



121 Beloit Street, Walworth, Wisconsin 53184 Phone: 262-275-6896 Fax: 262-275-2272 www.walworth.k12.wi.us



August 21, 2023

Dear Parents and Guardians,

We hope you and your student(s) are having a great summer! We are excitedly preparing for a wonderful school year and are eager to see you at our **Open House on Tuesday, August 29th, from 6:00 - 7:00 pm!**

We are also excited to let you know that your student's homeroom is now posted in **Skyward Family Access!**

The buses will again be dropping students off and picking students up in the parking lot, so <u>students should not be dropped off/picked up in the parking lot</u>. Students in grades JK-K should be dropped off/picked up at the Fremont St parking zone (near the playground), students in grades 1-5 should be dropped off/picked up at the previous bus area on Fremont St (large cut out near doors 1A and 1B), and students in grades 6-8 should be dropped off/picked up at the circle turnaround on Beloit St (near door 2C). For safety reasons we ask that people do not park or drop off/pick up students at the bell (main entrance door 1E).

Students can arrive at school at 7:35 am and will start with before-school recess time. Students will again be able to play and socialize outside in the morning. Students should not arrive before 7:35 am, as our supervisors will not be in place. JK-5th graders should walk to the playground area, 6th graders should be at the circle turnaround on Beloit St, and 7th-8th graders should be located by the Multipurpose Room Doors (2B). At 7:50 am students will be welcomed into the school and into their homerooms where breakfast will be available (free for everyone). We ask that all students arrive at school and are in their classrooms before 8:00 am so that they can get settled before the announcements at 8:09 am. Students will be dismissed at 3:23 pm.

Here are some new highlights for the upcoming school year:

- Please welcome our new staff!
 - o Catherine Chorneyko 2nd Grade
 - o Amanda Fieweger 2nd Grade
 - o Dana Budill General Music and Choir
 - o Liz Task Instrumental Music
- We are excited to announce that Mr. Wilson and Mrs. Schwind will be on the Middle School team this year: Mrs. Schwind will teach 6-8 ELA and Mr. Wilson is teaching 6-8 Math.
- We are also excited to announce that Mrs. Weborg will be a 3rd Grade teacher.

We are very excited about this coming school year! Please be sure to download our app (<u>search Walworth Jt. School District #1</u>), like us on Facebook (<u>fb.com/walworthj1</u>), follow us on Twitter (<u>@Walworth_J1</u>), and visit our website (<u>www.walworth.k12.wi.us</u>) to stay up to date! As always if you have any questions please call us at (262) 275-6896 or email us at the address below. Have a great rest of your summer, we will see you soon!

Don Hoey
Principal
Don.Hoey@walworth.k12.wi.us

Phill Klamm District Administrator

Phill.Klamm@walworth.k12.wi.us

Mission: Providing the best education for all students.